

# Tea Tree Gully Kingfishers Masters Swimming Club

# Newsletter April 2017

#### Welcome

Winter season is upon us. Many of us will have further to travel. Have you thought of car pooling with someone who lives near you? A good motivation to get off the couch!

Welcome to Maddi who has joined the Newsletter Editorial Team.

#### **Winter Season**



It's becoming much darker at training as the season changes. So it must be almost time to change pools!

Last Night Training at Waterworld Wednesday 12 April First Night Training at The ARC Wednesday 19 April

#### **The ARC Training Session Times**

Monday 7.30 – 8.30pm Wednesday 7 – 8pm Friday 7 – 8pm

#### **End of Season Celebrations**

To celebrate the end of season we will be having the following events after training.

Friday 7 April - Car Park BBQ

Wednesday 12 April - Dinner at The Pickled Duck, beside Modbury Hotel

Just turn up. We'd love to see you.

Bring your torch for the Car Park BBQ!



#### 2017/18 Kingfishers Committee

At the recent AGM Maddi Edgely-Smith stood down after 5 years as President of the Club. Many thanks Maddi for all your effort, enthusiasm and passion for Masters Swimming and the Kingfishers Club. We welcome Helen Haberfield as our new President.

Congratulations to the newly appointed members of the Kingfishers Committee.

President Helen Haberfield Vice-President John Gamlen Janice Gill Secretary Treasurer Ian Thorpe Wendy Wilkinson Registrar Nominations Officer Rachel Thorpe **Publicity Officer** Maddi Edgely-Smith Safety Officer **Rosalind Gumbys** Committee Members Peter Camp-Smith

Shane Starr Anita Blackmore David Curtis

The appointed positions of Social Officer, Delegate to Branch Council, and Club Captain will be decided at the first Committee Meeting.

#### **Lawn Bowls**

Another fantastic social club event playing lawn bowls at Payneham Bowling Club last Sunday. According to Angela Vas "We are good swimmers, but rotten bowlers."

The lunch was beaut. Thanks for organising Katherine and Shane.



Check out the bowling styles!







### **State Cups & Long Distance Series**

9 April LC State Cup

22 October SC State Cup

12 November SC/LD Meet

#### Interclubs

14 May Interclub 1

18 June Interclub 2

30 July Interclub 3

10 September Interclub 4

# Mildura Murray Masters Carnival

26-27 August

## **Port Elliott OWS & Strathalbyn Summer Series**

Over the weekend of the 18 & 19 March the last Open Water Swim was held at Port Elliott on the Saturday and the last of the Summer Series was held at Strathalbyn on the Sunday.

The members who stayed overnight at the Port Elliott Caravan Park were entertained by Shane Starr's digeridoo playing. Shane also won the Whale Shark Award presented by Atlantis for being a most likeable guy.



The Open Water Swim was held in wonderful Conditions – a warm sunny day with little wind.





Fun, fitness and friendship

The Strathalbyn Pool Swim was the last in the Summer Series. We won on the day and we also won the whole Summer Series. Well done everyone who has swum any of these events.

Contacts
President
Helen Haberfield
0412 626 383
haberfieldh@gmail.com

Secretary
Janice Gill
0402 839 917
1janice.gill@gmail.com

Safety Officer Rosalind Gumbys 0439480153 rosalind069@gmail.com